
Term 4, Week 6  16th November 2016 

Quality education in a caring environment  

Principal’s Report 
Remembrance Day 
Remembrance Day in Australia is dedicated to 
Australians who died as a result of war, particularly from 
World War I onwards. A minute of silence is dedicated 
to the deceased, especially for soldiers who died fighting 
to protect the nation. Red poppies are worn on 
Remembrance Day to remember those who died during 
war. Poppies were among the first plants that came from 
the battlefields of northern France and Belgium during 
World War I. Pictured are our captains, Hannah Shea, 
Tom Christensen, Lily Masters and Hugh Duncan when 
they attended the wreath laying ceremony at the 
cenotaph to commemorate Remembrance Day. 
Instructional Leader Literacy-Numeracy 
Recently the school received an additional staffing 
allocation of 3 days per week to employ a Deputy 
Principal as an Instructional Leader. I am pleased to 
announce that Mrs Suzanne Murphy has been successful 
in obtaining this position and will commence in 2017.  
The position will be in the school until the end of 2019 
and possibly into 2020. As part of her role, Mrs Murphy 
will be working with K-2 teachers to improve their 
teaching practice in the areas of literacy and numeracy 
and will assist them in tracking each and every student 
to ensure they are reaching the required benchmarks. 
Parliamentarian Nominations 
Nominations opened on Monday for the positions of 
student leaders in 2017. Students from Year 5 are 
eligible to stand for election if they have demonstrated 
good conduct, are excellent role models to other 

students and uphold the traditions of Hay Public School 
(eg, wear the correct school uniform on a daily basis). 
Nomination forms are available from the front office and 
are to be handed in by Friday 18th November. After 
nominations are confirmed, speeches and elections will 
be held to elect twelve parliamentarians for our school. 
Speeches and voting for parliamentarians will take place 
on Monday 28th November. 
Year 6 Behaviour 
Unfortunately the behaviour of Year 6 students lately 
has been less than satisfactory. Students are of the 
opinion that they have nearly completed their primary 
school education and they are too mature to be at 
school and are above the rules of the school. Please 
note that the school expects students to treat others 
with respect, teachers with respect and to do as they 
are told. This ensures the safety of all students and 
allows students to learn in the classroom. There will be 
zero tolerance for outspoken disrespect towards 
teachers and teachers’ aides. Preparations are underway 
for the Year 6 Farewell and students will only be invited 
if their behaviour is satisfactory. The school will not be 
farewelling students who blatantly defy teachers. This 
event is a privilege, not a right. I expect that all students 
in Year 6 will heed this advice and choose their attitude 
and their behaviour more carefully in the future. 
 
Have a great week! 
 
Carol Oataway 
Principal 

“Flourish to the end” 
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School Rule Awards 
I can do my best   Lily Huggins 5/6CC 

I can be in the right place Cohen Clavel 2/3S 

I can respect all people       Velettah Kennedy 5/6P 

I can respect all property           James Johnson K/1Z 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 6 Orientation 
Our Year 6 students have been attending Hay War Memorial 
High School for orientation. This involves learning about the 
PBL – values, behaviour and expectations program and 
familiarising themselves with the layout of the school. The 
next session is today, Wednesday 16th November. All 
students are expected to wear their full summer school 
uniform, which includes black leather top shoes.  
2017 Parliament 
Nominations for the 2017 Parliament has opened for Year 5 
students. Prospective students should start thinking about 
how they have, and can, make a positive contribution to Hay 
Public School. 
Parliament Fundraiser 
A reminder to all families, there is only one more week until 
we draw the ipad raffle. Please return all tickets and money to 
the yellow box in the front foyer in a clearly labelled envelope 
with your child’s name and class.  
Year 6 Farewell 
Our Year 6 Farewell will be held on Wednesday  7th 
December at 6pm in the school hall. Invitations will be sent 
out shortly to eligible students.  
Mrs Suzanne Murphy 
Assistant Principal Stage 2/3 

 

 

 

KS  Lane Mohr    

K/1Z  Digby Huggins  

1/2B  Jack-Ryan Hodge 

2/3S  Meagan Foggo 

3/4R  Chelsea Cox 

4/5H  Devlin-James Clarke 

5/6CC  Olivia Huggins 

5/6P  Emma Johnston 

‘Lest We Forget’ 
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Coming Events/ Sporting Dates 
16th Nov HWMHS Year 6 Transition 

17th Nov Proud & Deadly Award-Deniliquin 

18th Nov Assembly 12pm 

23rd Nov RSK Performance & Parent Info. 

23rd Nov HWMHS Year 6 Transition 

23rd Nov ‘Big Bash’ Cricket (Stage 2)-Deni 

24th Nov ‘Big Bash’ Cricket (Stage 3)-Deni 

25th Nov Assembly 12pm 

28th Nov-9th Dec Swim School 

6th Dec HWMHS Year 6 Transition-Full Day 

7th Dec Year 6 Farewell 

8th Dec  P&C Meeting 

12th Dec K-6 Pool Party 

13th Dec Presentation Day 

16th Dec Last Day of Term 4, 2016 

 

Cricket - ‘Big Bash’ 
The annual Deni District ‘Big Bash’ will be held on 
Wednesday 23rd November (Stage 2) and Thursday 
24th November (Stage 3). Teams will assemble on the 
Deni Rams Oval at 9.30am, for a 9.45am start. Cars 
will leave Hay Public School at 8.00am. Cricketers 
should wear their sports uniform and take a hat, 
sunscreen and water bottle. Equipment is provided. A 
canteen is available. Our team will be supervised by 
Mrs Cullenward.  
The teams are as follows:- 
Hay Cutters   Hay Rams 
Jim Houston   Kirby Pingiaro 
Bailey Caughey  Lorenz Rickus 
Ben Clark   Sean Johnston 
Devlin Clarke   Austin Clavel 
Elwyn Bush   Kristian Miller 
Oliver Liddington-Denehey Dylan Ilic 
Charlie Boyd   Jarome Cooper 
Johlee Masters   Glory Nauer 
Lucy Shea   Roree Moorhouse 
Mackenzie Dawson  Amelia Everett 
Bella Fenton   Monica Turner-Bess 
Hay Heat   Hay Hackers 
Hannah Shea   Georgia Booth 
Lily Huggins   Lily Masters 
Olivia Huggins   Darci Masters 
Skye Lilburne   Ayesha Headon 
Renee Wall   Lainey Harman-Biggs 
Tom Christensen  Adrian Pascoe 
Jack Headon   Richard Weymouth 
Lane Griffiths   Lachlan Clark 
Finn Cullenward  Joseph O’Keeffe 
Will Simpson   Isaac Gardiner 
Ralph Robson   Anthony Jones 
Stage 2/3 Sport 
Stage 2/3 sport will include a series of rotations - 
cricket, basketball, Pilates, tennis, T-ball and lawn 
bowls- until swim school begins in Week 8. These will 
continue on Friday at 2.00pm. 
2 Hay FM 
Thank you to Marlee McPhellamy and Renee Wall for 
presenting our sport report on 2 Hay FM last Friday.  

CAKE STALL 
Year 6 Parliamentarians will be holding a cake stall 
next Monday 21st November during lunch & recess.  
Cakes will be supplied by Stage 3 and all money raised 
will go towards the Year 6 gift. 

Library News 
 

This week will be the last week of borrowing 
books from our library. We ask that all books 
are returned in Week 7. Please contact the 
front office if you have any concerns with 
lost/damaged books.  

Congratulations to Ralph, Jacob, Archie, Abby and 
Harriet. They are the winners of the Caltex and 
Purtills Colouring Competition. A huge thank you 
to Caltex and Purtills for the wonderful prizes. 
Well done HPS!  
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HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEENHAY PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEENHAY PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEEN 

Canteen List  

available  

on website 

 

 

 

 

Canteen Birthday Cup 
Cake Orders $25.00 

Any students with pre-ordered lunches, who 
are absent from school, will need to contact the 

canteen on 6993 1270 to cancel their lunch 
order or charges will apply. 

PARENT ONLINE PAYMENTS 
Hay Public School no longer accepts 
payment via direct credit. All payments must 
now be made through the Hay Public School 
website and follow the prompts for new 
payment options.  

School Bags & Chair Bags 

Are now available from the front office 

School bag - $50  

Chair bag -$15 
Get ready for 2017 and purchase yours now to 
avoid disappointment.  

MOSQUITOES 
Due to the amount of mosquitoes we are 
experiencing, children are permitted to bring roll-
on mosquito repellent to school.  

NO AEROSOLS, PLEASE.  

Hay Public School Canteen 
Children will not be permitted to purchase from the 
canteen without full payment. Credits will no longer 
be offered. Please, feel free to leave money in the 
canteen for your child to use on a regular basis.  This 
can be organised with our canteen manager, Narelle.  
Thank you for your cooperation.  

FREE  SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC 

AT  THE  

COMMUNITY HEALTH  CENTRE 
PH: 1800 450 046 

First Communion 
Sunday 20th November 2016 

Parents who would like their child to receive the 
Sacrament of First Communion are asked to contact St 
Mary’s School on 69931775. Children need to have 
received the Sacrament of Confirmation prior to 
participating in First Communion. 


